Woodlands Homeowners’Association

Board Meeting

September 11, 2017
Attendees: Jeff Kempson, Jim Copsey , Mike Pipke, Ross Sexter, Dave Fellabaum, Tim McCullough, Dawn Deady, Melinda Nash, Linda Withrow, Mike Pipke, Linda Withrow, Amanda Tutino, Ann Sweet, and Scott Sweet.  Guest: Larry Rich 10908 E. Lakeshore Dr. 

Board President Tim Mccullough opened the meeting at 7:35 p.m.  

Treasurer: Dave Fellabaum presented the financial report broken down on monthly basis. Still tracking on budget with exception of repairs last month  to plumbing and gas line which puts budget $20,000 off.  On revenue side, doing better than anticipated with dues payments and new C class members.  $10,000 better with dues.  One more payroll left for pool. Followed up on IRS letter discussed last month - it was posted or submitted incorrectly – all worked out.  Cash flow from Sept 2017 through February 2018 = $50,000-$60,000.  Will have spent more than we took in by the end of this year.   Swim team expenses went over. Clubhouse rentals on track so far.  Year ends February 28, 2018.  

Tennis:  Melinda Nash said there are no fall lessons this year.  Probably will take nets down this year around the end of October.  Will try to lubricate rusted gears to aid with the taking down and up.  Action: Melinda will contact Tim for lubricant prior to removing nets. 

Grounds: Jeff Kempson said railroad ties removed.  Striping can’t be done until lot is power washed ($3950). Jeff will find out if the contractor still has dates available and board volunteers will power wash.  Rip rap will need to be placed back on dam next spring.  Suggestion was made to ask if there is something more permanent that can be done to keep riprap on the spillway such as gabion baskets that could be placed on spillway in strategic locations.  Action: Jeff will speak with engineering firm about a more permanent solution. 

Clubhouse: Mike Pipke suggested proceeding with HVAC ($732.00) work, encapsulating crawlspace ($6000) and replacing windows upstairs.  Electricians looking at meter box agreed it should be fixed but it’s pulling away from exterior because basement is sinking.  Action: Mike will seek out a company to help with foundation.  Also track down a structural engineer.  Neil Berhle in our neighborhood is a structural engineer.  Leak detector could be brought in to find out if water is getting to foundation.  Plumber and electricians all have said that chemicals should be out of garage.  In summer need to vent the area to keep humidity out of there.  The moisture is causing problems with structure.  Motion: Dave made a motion to continue with HVAC and suspend work on encapsulating crawl space for 30 days until review of finances can be done. Amanda seconded. Action: Mike will ask HVAC about a fan to vent garage.   Action: Dave will review financial situation so budget can be considered for encapsulation. 
Pool:  Ross Sexter distributed estimate of $203,000 for splash pad.   Company recommended splash pad with a closed system – biggest cost is water has to have a uv filtration system according to board of health standards.  Previous quotes were for a free flow system which would involve cost of water/sewer.  If plan to replace baby pool with a baby pool there would not be a UV filtration requirement.  UV requirement only if making improvements.  Splash could be opened in April and close in October. Probably need about $20,000 to fix baby pool.  So many complaints about baby pool being closed. Options include 1) fix it, 2) open system splash pad ($50-60,000 + cost of water), 3) closed system with UV filtration.  Still trying to determine who did splash pad at Mohawk apartments. Action:  Try to figure out what it would cost to fix what we have.  Ross would like $2,000 to buy new chairs this fall.   Pool is covered, heater turned off.  Probably had too many guards this year.  Will try to find a happy medium with numbers.  All paperwork must be in before guards can work. 

Membership: Linda Withrow noted 22 homes sold so far in 2017.  She will continue to provide a welcome packet to new neighbors.  Linda and Dave will continue to approach homeowners who owe dues or late fees. 
Vice President: Jim Copsey explained he will be meeting with Kent Withrow to update the website.  Twitter and Facebook have been up for awhile.  

Activities:  Amanda reported the chili cook-off was a success.  Twelve people now on social committee.  A neighbor contacted Sweets about holding an art class. A euchre night will be started.  Hope to continue seasonal events for all ages.  Question raised about hiring an instructor for a class and charging for a session.   Clubhouse is not generally used for a business.  If it’s a social event run by committee then homeowners could be charged for a neighborhood activity.  Instructor should be certified for what they teach.  Acceptable to allow advertisement of businesses at an event that provide “prizes” gift cards etc. for free.  Would like to offer a wine tasting night for minimal cost.   Can beer be provided by a neighbor who owns a brewery?  Yes if it’s a donation.  Would it be possible to have childcare at an event like at the euchre event.  Would need to look at how many sitters per children.  Tim thanked Amanda, Wanda, and Linda who were involved in a very successful Street Fair on 9/9.  People asked for it to be an annual event.  October 13 euchre tournament.  

Clubhouse Managers: Scott and Ann Sweet reported that there were five rentals in August and eleven scheduled for September.  Pool cover went on September 10.  Fire extinguishers were updated.  Fire department will inspect them in September.  Windows were washed.  Landscaping looked good for chili cook-off.  Positive comments that RR ties are gone.  Ann put new art work in clubhouse.  Annual termite service and HVAC service taken care of.   Scott appreciated the attention Mike Pipke has been giving them and their needs. 

Meeting adjourned at 10:50 p.m.

